PARCOM Recommendation 84/1 on pollution by titanium dioxide wastes

(Source: PARCOM 6/13/1, para 4.9)

4.9
As a first positive step towards eliminating pollution by titanium dioxide wastes, the Commission agreed that Contracting Parties shall:


1.
grant authorisation for new industrial establishments only following an environmental impact survey. These authorisations may be given only to those establishments which give an undertaking to use only such of the materials, processes and techniques available on the market as are least damaging to the environment;


2.
take appropriate steps to reduce and eventually to eliminate the pollution from existing industrial establishments’ discharges.

